
 

 

Boyertown Area School District 

Boyertown, PA 

 

Personnel Committee Meeting Minutes 

August 20, 2013 

 

1. The August 20, 2013 Personnel Committee Meeting was convened by Boyertown 

Area School Board and Personnel Committee Chair, Mr. Steve Elsier, at 6:46 p.m. in 

the Board Room at the Education Center. 

 

    The following Board members and administrators were present: 

 

Board Members: Dr. Ron Christman, Mr. John Crossley, Ms. Ruth Dierolf, Mr. Steve 

Elsier, Mrs. Barbara Hartford, Mr. Joseph Nichols, Mrs. Gwen Semmens, and Mrs. 

Donna Usavage. 

 

Administrators: Dr. Richard Faidley, Mr. Drue Miles, Mr. Rob Scoboria, Mr. Stephen 

Katch, and Mr. Dave Szablowski. 

 

2. The Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence were observed. 

 

3. There were no comments made during Public Comment Period # 1. 

 

4. The committee accepted the June 18, 2013 minutes by a 8-0 vote. Voting in           

favor of the minutes were:  Dr. Ron Christman, Mr. John Crossley, Ms. Ruth Dierolf, 

Mr. Steve Elsier, Mrs. Barbara Hartford, Mr. Joseph Nichols, Mrs. Gwen Semmens, 

and Mrs. Donna Usavage. 

 

5. There was no old business. 

 

6. Mr. Szablowski made an informational presentation regarding two new wellness 

initiatives that the district wellness committee as decided to focus their efforts on 

during the 2013-2014 school year. First, the District and the Boyertown YMCA have 

developed a collaborative partnership in which District employees are being offered a 

50% reduction on membership fees for the employees and their household. To receive 

the discount, District employees are required to attend the YMCA at least two times 

per week. We have also started a “Fruity Fridays” initiative in which the wellness 

committee aims to promote healthy eating habits.   

 

7. There were no Board comments. 

 

8. There were no public comments. 

 

9. Mr. Elsier adjourned the meeting at approximately 6:58 p.m. 


